
Update for DMEPOS Providers: 
Breast Prosthesis, Mastectomy Sleeve (L8010) 

Effective April 1, 2025, code L8010, breast prosthesis, mastectomy sleeve, has been 
discontinued by the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS).  NY Medicaid 
continues to provide coverage for comparable compression sleeves and other breast 
prosthesis items found in the medical supply and durable medical equipment (DME) 
procedure code manuals.  

HCPCS code coverage and limits can be found here: 
https://www.emedny.org/ProviderManuals/DME/ 

Questions regarding this update should be directed to the Bureau of Medical Review at 
OHIPMEDPA@health.ny.gov or 1-800-342-3005.  
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